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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong 
Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.

第一太平有限公司
(Incorporated with limited liability under the laws of Bermuda)

Website: www.firstpacific.com

(Stock Code: 00142)

PROPOSED ADOPTION OF
THE NEW MEMORANDUM OF ASSOCIATION AND BYE-LAWS

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of First Pacific Company Limited (the 
“Company”) hereby announces that it is proposed that a new memorandum of 
association and bye-laws (the “New Memorandum of Association and Bye-laws”) be 
adopted in substitution for, and to the exclusion of, the existing memorandum of 
association and bye-laws of the Company.

The proposed adoption of the New Memorandum of Association and Bye-laws is subject 
to approval of the shareholders of the Company (“Shareholders”) by way of special 
resolutions at the forthcoming annual general meeting of the Company to be held on 
Thursday, 16 June 2022 at 2:30 p.m. A circular containing, among others, details of the 
New Memorandum of Association and Bye-laws will be despatched to the Shareholders 
on 3 May 2022.
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The proposed amendments to the existing bye-laws (as reflected in the new bye-laws) 
will enable the bye-laws of the Company to, in combination with the applicable laws, 
rules and regulations of its place of incorporation, conform to the core shareholder 
protection standards set forth in Appendix 3 to the Rules Governing the Listing of 
Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited, and incorporate certain minor 
housekeeping amendments. The proposed amendments to the memorandum of 
association are to amend typographical errors to align the memorandum of association 
filed with the Registrar of Companies in Bermuda with the existing memorandum of 
association of the Company (as filed with the Hong Kong Companies Registry and as it 
appears on the Company’s website (www.firstpacific.com) and the website of the Stock 
Exchange (www.hkexnews.hk) as at the date of this announcement), which for the 
avoidance of doubt will not change.

By Order of the Board
First Pacific Company Limited

Nancy L.M. Li
Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 29 April 2022
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